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Luxembourg, 17 March 2020 
 
 

NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS  
of the sub-funds  

“AMUNDI US TREASURY 1-3” (LU1681040819), 
“AMUNDI GOVT BOND HIGHEST RATED EUROMTS INVESTMENT GRADE” 

(LU1681046691), 
“AMUNDI GOVT BOND HIGHEST RATED EUROMTS INVESTMENT GRADE 1-3” 

(LU1681046428),  
“AMUNDI US TREASURY 3-7” (LU1681040736),  
“AMUNDI US TREASURY 7-10”(LU1681040652), 

“AMUNDI EURO CORPORATES” (LU1681039647)  
(hereinafter the “Sub-Funds”) 

 

Dear Shareholder, 

We refer to the notices dated 24 January 2020 published on https://www.amundi.lu/retail/Local-
Content/Footer/Quick-Links/Regulatory-information/Amundi-Index-Solutions-Shareholder-Notices 
informing you about the decision of the board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) to change the 
replication methodology of the Sub-Funds (the “Original Notices”). 
 
As described in the Original Notices, it was contemplated that the Sub-Funds change from indirect to 
direct replication methodology.   
Considering the unusual and exceptional market conditions, we inform you that the Board has 
decided to cancel the change of the replication method of the Sub-Funds, respectively planned: 

- on 18 March 2020 for “Amundi US Treasury 1-3” and  
- on 25 March 2020 for “Amundi Govt Bond Highest Rated Euromts Investment Grade”, 
“Amundi Govt Bond Highest Rated Euromts Investment Grade 1-3”, “Amundi US 
Treasury 3-7”, “Amundi US Treasury 7-10” and “Amundi Euro Corporates”. 
 

This decision is taken in the strict interest of the shareholders.  
 
As a result, the Sub-Funds will continue to follow their current investment policy through an 
indirect replication and to apply their current characteristics as described in the relevant 
supplement of the Sub-Funds of the Prospectus, even after the abovementioned dates. 

 
These cancellations will be reflected in a supplement to be enclosed in the current visa-stamped 
prospectus dated March 2020.  
 

Should these change would be planned at a later stage, we would keep you informed you in due course 
pursuant to the prospectus and the Luxembourg requirements. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

The Board  


